MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE GREAT WOLFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 8th SEPTEMBER 2020 IN THE CHURCH
PRESENT:  Councillor Mrs. Lynn Mathias in the chair and Councillors Mrs. Jennifer Green, Mrs. Lynn Bryan, Mr. Keith Murphy and Mr. Christopher Wolverson plus the Clerk Mrs. Janet Piller.  Also present were County Councillor Mrs Jo Barker and District Councillor Mrs Sarah Whalley-Hoggins. There were 7 members of the public present. 
HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY (WRCC): Rural Housing Enabler Sarah Brooke-Taylor from Warwickshire Rural Community Council (WRCC) addressed the meeting.  It was five years since the last housing needs survey was conducted and the data collected was now considered to be out-of-date.  WRCC, at no cost to the Parish Council, would provide the survey form, covering letter (both to be personalised to reflect local circumstances), and a Freepost envelope to be delivered by the Parish Council to all households in the village. The survey form would also be available on the village website. All responses would be strictly confidential and not seen by the Parish Council or any third party.  An anonymised report of the survey findings would be provided to the Parish Council which would consider what action if any, might be taken.  It was agreed to proceed and Parish Councillors were asked to send any suggested local amendments to the text of the survey form and covering letter to the Clerk.
MINUTES:  The Minutes of the meetings held on 14th July and 11th August 2020 were approved and signed.
Matters arising: (a) Footpaths: it was reported that the very poor and in some cases dangerous condition of some village footpaths, including down the hill towards the Barton on the Heath turn and from Nethercote to Pepperwell Lane (in the latter case in liaison with Little Wolford Parish Meeting) had again been reported  to WCC Highways Department.  County Councillor Jo Barker undertook to follow this up.
PLANNING:  On-going planning applications were reported as follows:

(a) Land to the rear of Paddock Barn: erection of stable and creation of manege with associated hardstanding (application reference: 20/01380FUL).  Discussions had continued with SDC Planning Dept and it had been confirmed that the flood lighting element of this application had been withdrawn by the applicants.  Re-instatement of the hedge on the front boundary remained the outstanding issue and it was agreed, after discussion, to continue to press SDC to require the applicants to plant in full the missing hedge plants needed to cover the gate in front of the fence. The discussion included representations from two parishioners present, that the hedge was in the wrong place and should be removed.  The Parish Council had rejected this argument previously received after considering comments made by Stratford District Council. It was noted that the fence was due to be removed when the hedge had become well established,

(b) Fair View (Grade II listed building): single storey side and rear extension (application reference 20/01059/FUL and 20/01060/LBC).  The Parish Council’s views on vehicle access and parking and also on tree retention and tree removal had been registered and SDC’s response was awaited.

(c) Wolford Wood: Use of land for camping comprising up to 24 pitches for tents, 3 glamping structures and associated outdoor kitchen, compost WCs and outdoor shower; use of 2 mobile structures for biodiversity education; erection of 2 welfare buildings; construction of carpark and new vehicular access and closure of existing access (reference number 20/01491/FUL).  The Parish Council’s views (as detailed in minutes of the Council’s meeting on 11th August 2020) had been registered and SDC’s response was awaited.

(d) Oak Hill House: proposed first floor extension (application reference 20/01843/FUL).  No representations had been made by the Parish Council and SDC’s decision was awaited.

UPDATE ON PUB SITUATION:  Mr Geoff Shuttleworth was invited by the Chairman to report on the current situation.  He stated that the impetus of the campaign had inevitably been affected by SDC’s focus on the pandemic and also by the change in SDC officer responsible for action, but he was pleased to report that an SDC  internal meeting had been arranged for 9th September (at which District Councillor Sarah Whalley-Hoggins would be present) to review the situation and discuss future action.  It was hoped that the campaign to re-open the pub would now start to move forward again.   
SPEED RESTRICTIONS AND TRAFFIC CALMING:  The Chairman reported that Community Speedwatch had been relaunched as part of a phased reintroduction of the scheme following its earlier suspension due to the pandemic.  It was agreed to investigate the possibility of running the scheme in the village, supported by the police, possibly in partnership with Barton on the Heath who it was understood had a similar intention. It was also noted that anti-speeding campaigns using cardboard cut-outs of policemen had been effective.
RURAL CRIME POLICING: The Chairman reported that plans to invite a speaker from the new “Support a Village” crime deterrent scheme to a meeting in the village hall jointly for residents of Great Wolford and Little Wolford had been postponed due to pandemic restrictions on public meetings.  It was planned to rearrange at a future date.
PROPOSALS FOR UNITARY AUTHORITY:  Councillor Keith Murphy reported on the Zoom meeting, organised through WALC, to discuss proposals to change from the current 3 tier system to a Unitary Authority.  This initial discussion had focused on two proposals (a) a single Unitary Authority for the whole of Warwickshire (proposed by WCC), or (b) a split into North and South Warwickshire (proposed by SDC and Warwick DC).  A clear preference for proposal (b) was apparent at the meeting despite the larger influence and greater savings in operating costs and other expenses attached to proposal (a).  It was noted that WCC and SDC were actively considering this development and it was agreed that reorganisation into a Unitary Authority of some kind was imminent with its attendant changes for all local Councils.     
LITTER PICK:  It was confirmed that a litter pick around the village had been arranged for Saturday 26th September.  Details would be circulated and useful equipment (pickers and high viz vests) would be available.

CORRESPONDENCE:  The following were reported and noted and would be circulated to Councillors for information: (a) A card of thanks to the Parish Council from the Lord Lieutenant Mr Timothy Cox for community support given to residents during the pandemic; .   (b) Other general information and circulars.
FINANCE: There were no financial matters to report.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: No other business was raised. 
. .
DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING:  It was noted that the date of the next meeting was Tuesday 17th November 2020 at 8.00 pm in the church.
